(First Periodic Test) (2018-19)

CLASS - XI

Time: 90 Minutes.

Subject: History (Theory)

Marks: 50

2

2

विषय : इतिहास (सैद्धांतिक)

General Instructions:

The Question paper will be divided into A, B, C, D and E

(i) **Part A** will carry 2 very short answer questions of 2 marks each. All are compulsory. Answer should not exceed 30 words each.

(ii) **Part B** will carry 5 short answer question of 4 marks. Attempt any 4 out of 5. Answer should not exceed 100 words each.

(iv) **Part C** will carry 2 long answer questions of 8 marks each. All are compulsory. Answer should not exceed 350 words each.

(v) **Part D** will carry 2 passage - based questions of 5 marks each, all are compulsory.

(vi) **Part E** will have 1 map question of 4 marks.

(vii) Carefully attach map with the answer script.

Part (A) Very short Answer (All are compulsory)

Q1. होमोनिड के दो मुख्य समूह कौन से है?

Name two important group (genous) of Hominids.

$\langle \rangle \rangle$	_	\circ	\backslash	\·	_		
Q2. मेसोपोटामिया	क	किन्ही द	रा पाचा	न शहरा	क	नाम लिखिए।	
	ч <i>י</i>	יואייפו א	1 7 9		· Y/		

Name any two early towns of Mesopotamia.

Part (B) Section Short Answer (Attempt any 4)

Q3. प्राइमेट्स की विशेषताएं लिखिए	4
Explain the features of Primates.	
Q 4 आग के आविष्कार ने किस प्रकार आदि मानव के जीवन को प्रभावित किया?	4
How did the invention of fire influence the life of early man?	
Q5. मेसोपोटामिया और हड़प्पा सभ्यता के सड़कों में क्या अंतर था?	4
What were the differences between the roads of Mesopotamian and Harappan civilisation?	
Q6. शहरों के विकास के लिए कौनसे कारक आवश्यक माने जाते है? वर्णन कीजिए।	4
What are the essential factors for the development of towns?	
Q7. उस शासक का नाम बताइए जो पुस्तकालय की स्थापना के लिए जाना जाता है? पुस्तकालय का	महत्व

নিথ্রিए? 4

Part (C) Long Answer (All are compulsory)

Name the ruler who was known for his Library. Write the importance of Library.

8

आरम्भिक मानव के भोजन प्राप्ति के तरीकों का विश्लेषण कीजिये ?

Q8. Discuss the ways of obtaining food of early-human.

Q9. Discuss the legacy of Mesopotamiya to the world in scholarly tradition of time reckoning and Mathmatics. 8

"मेसोपोटामिया की दुनिया को सबसे बड़ी देन उसकी काल गणना और गणित की विद्धवतापूर्ण परम्परा है" चर्चा कीजिये |

Part "D" (Passage Based Question) (All are compulsory)

भाग " द " (स्रोत आधारित प्रश्न)

Read the following extracts carefully and answer the questions that follow: इन पैराग्राफों को ध्यान से पढो, और इन पर आधारित प्रश्नों का उत्तर दो |

Q10. This women's head was sculpted in white marble at Uruk before 3000 BCE. The eyes and eyebrows would probably have taken lapis lazuli (BLUE) and shell (WHITE) and bitumen (BLACK) in clays, respectively There is a groove along the top of the head, perhaps for an ornament This is a world famous piece of sculpture, admired for the delicate Modelling of the women's mouth, chin and cheeks. And it was modelled In a hard stone that would have been imported from a distance.

वार्का शीर्ष

3000 ई.पू. उरुक नगर में स्त्री का यह सिर एक सफेद संगमरमर को तराश कर बनाया गया था। इसकी आंखों में भौहों में क्रमशः नीले लाजवर्द तथा सफेद सीपी और काले डामर की जड़ाई की गई होगी। सिर के ऊपर एक खांचा बना हुआ है। जो शायद गहना पहनने के लिए बनाया गया था। यह मूर्तिकला का एक विश्वप्रसिद्ध नमूना है। इसके मुख, ठोड़ी और गालों की सुकोमल बनावट के लिए प्रसंशा की जाती है। यह एक ऐसे कठोर पत्थर से तराशा गया है कि जिसे काफी अधिक दूर से लाना पड़ा था।

Q(i) When was warka head sculpted and with what material ?

वार्का शीर्ष का निर्माण कब और किन सामग्रियों से किया गया था?

23

1

1

Q(ii) Write any three features of this sculpture ?

वार्का शीर्ष की मूर्तिकला की तीन विशेषताओं को लिखिए।

Q11. Altamira is a cave site in Spain. The paintings on the ceiling of the cave were first brought to the attention of Marcelino Sanz de Sautuola, a local landowner and an amateur archaeologist, by his daughter Maria in November 1879. The little girl was 'running about in the cavern and playing about here and there", while her father was digging the floor of the cave. Suddenly she noticed the paintings on the ceiling: 'Look, Papa, oxen!' At first, her father just

laughed, but soon realised that some sort of paste rather than paint had been used for the paintings and became 'so enthusiastic that he could hardly speak'. He published a booklet the following year, but for almost two decades his findings were dismissed by European archaeologist on the ground that these were too good to be ancient.

- (i) Where is Altamira?
- (ii) Why did European archaeologist dismiss the discovery of Marcelino?

(iii) Who was Mariya? What did she saw? What was the reaction of her father on it? 3 आल्तामिरा स्पेन में स्थित एक गुफा-स्थल है| आल्तामिरा की गुफा की छत पर बनी चित्रकारियों की ओर मार्सिलोनो सैंज दी सउतुओला का ध्यान उसकी बेटी मरिया द्वारा नवंबर 1879 में दिलाया गया था| मार्सिलोनो एक स्थानीय भू-स्वामी तथा शौक़ीन पुरातत्वविद थे और उनकी नन्हीं-सी लडकी गुफा में इधर-उधर दौड़ और खेल रही थी जबकि उसके पिता फर्श की खुदाई कर रहे थे| अचानक मारिया की नजर छत पर बनी चित्रकारियों पर पड़ी; वह तुरंत चिल्ला उठी "पापा देखो, बैल !, एक बार तो उसके पिता ने बेटी की बात को हंसी में उडा दिया| पर तुरंत ही उन्हें यह एहसास हुआ की छत पर सचमुच कुछ चित्रकारियां बनी हुई हैं जिनमे रंग की बजाय किसी प्रकार की लेई का इस्तेमाल किया गया है| फिर तो उसका मन उमंग से इतना भर उठा की वह हतप्रभ हो गये और अगले ही वर्ष उन्होंने एक पुस्तिका प्रकाशित की लेकिन लगभग दो दशकों तक उनकी खोज के निष्कर्षों को यूरोपीय पुरातत्वविदों ने इस आधार पर स्वीकार नहीं किया, कि ये चित्रकारियां इतनी ज्यादा अच्छी हैं कि ये उतनी प्राचीन नहीं हो सकतीं|

- (i) आल्तामिरा कहाँ स्थित है?
- (ii) यूरोपीय पुरातत्वविदों मार्सिलोनो की खोज को क्यों नहीं स्वीकार कर रहे थे? 1

1

3

(ii) मरिया कौन थी? उसने क्या देखा? उसके पिता की उस पर क्या प्रतिक्रिया थी?

Part "E" (Map Question) भाग " य " (मानचित्र आधारित प्रश्न)

Q12. Identify the following places situated in Africa on the basis of given information 2

अफ्रीका के मानचित्र पर दिए गये स्थानों को नीचे दिए गयी सूचना के आधार पर पहचान कर लिखिए

- A- Country from which we had found the fossils of a human, who could walk on their two feet. वह देश जहाँ से दो पैरों पर चलने वाले मनुष्य के जीवाश्म मिले हैं|
- B- Country from which we had found the fossils of a Homo Erectus.
 वह देश जहाँ से होमो-इरेक्टस के जीवाश्म मिले हैं।
- C. Place from which we had found the stone tools with clay and pieces of burn bones.
- D. Place from which we had found the fossils of Hominids feet.





Blue Print (Lesson Wise)

Lesson	Very Short	Short	Long	Passage	Map	Total Question
	Question	Question	Question	Based	Question	Answer
	Answer	Answer	Answer	Question	Answer	
				Answer		
1	1(2)	2 (8)	1(8)	1(5)	1(4)	6 (27)
2	1(2)	3 (12)	1(8)	1(5)		6 (27)
	2(4)	4/5 (16)	2(16)	2(10)	1(4)	11/12 (50)